
 

 

March 17, 2025 

The Mahaska County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on the above date at 9:00 a.m. in 
the third-floor conference room of the Mahaska County courthouse. Present were the following 
board members: Chairman – Mark Groenendyk; Vice Chairman – Steve Wanders; Absent member 
was -Chuck Webb. Also present were the following:  Laura Ayala (Auditor Clerk), Mark DeJong – 
Keomah Village, Andrew McGuire – County Engineer, Angie Foster -Main Street, Deann DeGroot – 
Chamber, Russ Van Renterghem – Sheriff. 

This meeting was live streamed by the Communications Research Institute of William Penn 
University.  

Supervisor Groenendyk opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to approve the agenda.   All present voted aye.  
Motion carried. 

Public Comments: None 

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to approve the minutes of March 3.  All 
present voted aye.  Motion carried. 

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to remove Kalebb Conner from the payroll of 
the Sheriff’s office effective April 2, 2025.  All present voted aye.  Motion carried. 

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to approve the 28E agreement for Police 
Protection with the City of Leighton.  All present voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Discussion was held with Keomah Village regarding police protection. Mark DeJong from Keomah 
village presented information on the proposed $14,990 amount assigned. It was the consensus of 
the Board to change the amount for police protection in Keomah Village to $5,928. 

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to approve the assignment of Tax Sale 
Certificates No. 2005-5196 and No. 2005-5197 to Tierra Sterrett.  All present voted aye.   Motion 
carried. 

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to approve the MidAmerican Utility Relocation 
Agreement.  All present voted aye.  Motion carried. 

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to approve the Mitigation Credit Purchase 
Agreements for both stream bank credits as well as emergent wetland credits as required by Army 
Corps of Engineers Permit CEMVR-RD-2005-0043.  All present voted aye.  Motion carried. 

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to approve the quote from DENCO for culvert 
sliplining work.  All present voted aye.  Motion carried. 

It was moved by Wanders, seconded by Groenendyk to adjourn the meeting at 10:35 am.  All 
present voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 



 

 

Attest:_____________________________                          ______________________________________ 
Laura Ayala,                                                                               Mark Groenendyk, 
Auditor Clerk                                                                             Chairman, Board of Supervisors 
 

 

 

 


